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January 11, 2011
The Honorable Joe Wilson

Chairman House Military Personnel Subcommittee

2229 Rayburn Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515

Fax: 202-225-2455

Dear Chairman Wilson:

The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) supports H.R. 181 that authorizes an extension of the authority for early retirement of Reserve Component members (90 days active duty = 3 months reduction) who have served since 9/11/2001.

Reservists currently receive credit for early retirement for service after 1/28/2008 despite the fact that since 9/11/2001 the Reserve Component has changed from a strategic reserve to an operational reserve that is integral in prosecuting the war efforts and other operational commitments. This has resulted in more frequent and longer deployments impacting individual Reservist’s careers. Changing the Reserve early retirement effective date would help partially offset lost salary increases, lost promotions, lost 401(k) contributions and other benefits.

The Association appreciates your strong leadership on this issue and has listed this legislation on its Action Center so members can contact elected officials to ask for their support. FRA stands ready to provide further assistance in advancing this legislation and the point of contact is John Davis, FRA’s Director of Legislative Programs, at the above numbers or (john@fra.org).

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES

National Executive Director
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